Western Massachusetts Library Advocates

Board of Directors Meeting

MLS Whately Office

May 17, 2011

Present: D. Bruneau, E. Poulin, L. Kleindienst, S. SanSoucie, B. Isman, L. Coakley,

L. Kanus, J. Resnick, J. Craig, M. King

Call to Order: 2:10 PM

REPORTS  
Minutes April 12, 2011, L. Kleindienst

Motion to accept J. Craig, E. Poulin. Passed.

Some copies of the minutes had reference to WMLC  listed as WMLA.  L. Kleindienst noted that this had been corrected several times and that the official record was correct.
Jim also clarified that his comment about outgoing officers preparing manuals/guides/policies 

was not directed at Lynn Coakley specifically, but was meant for any board member responsible for various activities of the Friends/Advocates.

Archives:  R. Cox is accepting Friends materials for the UMASS Special Collections archives and Lynn will be responsible for getting those materials to him.  UMASS is also taking (taken)

WMRLS as well as WMLC materials.

Treasurer, as of May 17, 2011, Susan SanSoucie

Motion to accept J. Craig, J. Resnick. Passed.

Recently, Mary King received a request from Mark Makuc, Director of Monterey Public Library, to be considered for Durkan Funds as he had never seen the information sent out about the Fund disbursal.  With a balance of $1,176.65 in the Fund and some discussion the following motion was passed.

Motion by E. Poulin, J. Resnick:

               that the balance of the Durkan Fund, $1,176.65 should be distributed as follows:  
              $1,000.00  to Monterey Public Library and the remainder, rounded up to $200.00,       

              be given to C/W MARS for the specific purpose of acquiring e-books.

Jerry Davis is ready to transfer WMLC treasury funds to the new organization.

Vice President, E. Poulin

Eric reported on meeting of April 13, 2011 with representatives from MLS and MBLC Bds. and Sens. Rosenberg, Candares, Reps. Brewer (aide), Kocot, Scibak, Kulik, and Mark at the State House with regard to former WMRLS drivers who will be loosing their positions on June 30, 2011 due to the outsourcing of delivery to Optima.  
· drivers will be given opportunity to work for Optima with a pay differential for travel which is to be absorbed by MLS
· MLS should agree to sort out of Whately

· MLS has recognized need to become more politically involved

· MBLS & MLS have not been as communicative as they should be with legislators

· legislators admonished MBLC & MLS to look to the future and better times
Deb Bruneau thanked Eric and Bette Johnson for all their work at MLS and especially on behalf of the drivers.  A letter of thanks will be composed by Eric and signed on behalf of all Board Members and sent to our legislators.

Bonnie Isman suggested the Board should be leading effort to get a Commissioner from Western Massachusetts on the MBLC.  Jan Resnick has been nominated, but no action has been taken.

DISCUSSION TOPICS
Merger

J. Ramsay e-mailed merger documents for review.  Several corrections are needed and dates added.  Question about need for Marilyn Lee's signature as the clerk of WMLC needs to be addressed.  She is no longer in area.  The official copy is being sent c/o the MLS Whately Office address.  All members of the Bd need to sign document and the WMLA clerk, as the designated agent, needs to sign numerous times. There are also a number of fees requiring separate checks to be submitted along with merger documents.

After some discussion and further clarification, it seems that the original merger documents can be signed as is and returned to Parker & O'Grady along with an annotated corrected copy and checks to the Commonwealth.  L Kleindienst and J. Resnick said they would review documents and note necessary changes.
Membership Drive

Bonnie Isman reported L. Kanus sent her an Excel file of members from 2008-2009 which she has updated to 2011.  Lynn Kleindienst is updating it with e-mail addresses. Bonnie will be sending out  membership info to Durkan Fund library recipients.  She has received several larger member level donations from libraries and affiliate organizations.  Average level is $50.00.

Jim Craig has been in touch with Kathy DeLiso-Richter in hope of getting a copy of the WMLC member list.  Bonnie noted there will likely be some overlap.  Jim also reported on the PVAAL response at the April 26, 2011 meeting.  He had membership forms, but no one responded. 

Bonnie will touch base with T. Plum who may have an academic email list of potential members. 

Electronic Endeavors
Lynn Coakley reported that changing the name or the group on Facebook was more complicated than one might think.  However, there is someone at STCC with  whom she can try to work it out.  J. Craig suggested linking old Facebook page to new. 

Lynn presented the finished Website designed by her daughter Caroline Eaton.  There are number of pages where additional 'clicks' could be eliminated by going directly to forms, etc.

Site will be moving to "GoDaddy" soon.  

Whately Drivers Recognition
Mary king reported that the drivers do not want any kind of public event, but that a picnic for them, their families and other former WMRLS staff would be appreciated.  Look Park was suggested.  Sugarloaf probably is not a good idea because of lack of playground facilities.
Deb Bruneau will solicit donations for this activity and WMLA will supplement with its own donation.

NEW BUSINESS
Dick Floyd Recognition:  Jan Resnick is working through Sen. Rosenberg's office on a Proclamation honoring Dick.  Jim Craig will get in touch with Dick's wife to see how and when we can get him to come to a meeting  for the presentation.

50th Anniversary Party for WMRLS:  December 1, 2011 marks the 50th birthday of WMRLS and John Ramsay has recommended a party.  As WMLA is looking for a fund raiser, Lynn Kleindienst suggested a dinner party where the cost includes dinner and a donation to WMLA.  Eric Poulin threw in the idea of a silent auction and Jan Resnick suggested the Whately Inn!

Lynn Coakley volunteered to contact the Inn about capacity, availability and cost. 

Congratulations to Eric Poulin on his publication in the May/June 2011 issue of American Libraries.

Next  Meeting:  June 23, 2011   2:00PM  MLS Whately Office 

Motion to Adjourn:  4:11 PM  D. Bruneau, S. SanSoucie.  Passed

Secretary,

Lynn Kleindienst 

Lynn Kleindienst
